 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 19th October 2021.
Councillors present; Cllrs; Hirst, Blackburn, Hoodless, Buttery, Hart, Burkhill, Ellin, Thompson and Clark
Public present: Mr A Pinder and Mr B.Phillipson.
Prior to the meeting officially starting Mr Pinder addressed the parish council requesting information on the ERYC costs associated with placing double yellow lines along a stetch of Low St. The parish council provided Mr Pinder with the information he required.

2126                Declarations of interest
Cllr Blackburn declared an interest in the field access issues (item 2130) and as such did not participate in this part of the meeting.
Cllr Hirst declared an interest in the planning applications subject (item 2131) and as such left the room whilst discussions took place.

2127                Apologies for absence


No apologies
2128
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 21st September 2021.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
2129

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Community Field.
A. Play equipment- the clerk has chased up ERYC officers Leanne Wright and Paul Palmer to see if an increase on the £2000 play equipment offer can be made to pay for the proposed cradle swings in full. To date no decision has been made. The clerk will continue to press ERYC for an answer.
B. PROW project-the clerk has received one extra PROW resident application this month. It was resolved that the councillors will try to gauge the public interest and obtain more completed forms to submit to ERYC.
C. Field registration-HMLR have now completed the community field registration legalities and provided the clerk with the title deeds. This item will now be removed from the agenda as the registration is fully complete.
D. Play area- Cllr Hart informed the parish council that she has performed the weekly inspections for the last month and has found nothing to report upon except amounts of litter left on the field. Cllr Hart will continue to perform the field inspection for the next month. 
Fallen tree-the Revd Justine Smith has now served a Section 215 notice on the parish council on behalf of the diocese for St Margaret’s Church. It was resolved by the full parish council to decline this notice and, as per the terms of the notice, now pass it on to ERYC in order for them to accept future maintenance responsibility for the closed churchyard.

Annual play area inspection-the clerk informed the parish council of the findings from the recent annual play area inspection. The clerk has now obtained a quote from G.Sykes/B.Richardson for the extra work involved. It was resolved to accept the quote and to instruct work to commence as soon as possible.

Horse & road safety signs-Cllr Burkhill asked the council for approval to purchase signage to be placed along designated rural roads to remind motorists to reduce speed and give space when passing horse riders. The clerk has obtained prices for these signs but due to the high cost this purchase was declined. 

2130 
Field Access

The parish council discussed the recent erection of a fence which potentially blocks/restricts the legal access rights of SPC and ERYC to the community field. Due to the confidential nature of this subject the parish council have held discussions and made decisions at the meeting that will not be publicly minuted. The clerk will keep a full but private record of the discussions and decisions made
2131                 Planning applications.

Planning application ref 21/03666/PLF received for erection of office/summerhouse at The Vicarage, Kings Causeway for R.Farrar. SPC resolved to approve this application. The clerk will notify ERYC of the decision made.
2132

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Letter from A.Kincaid-the clerk cascaded a letter to SPC in advance of the meeting. All councillors are aware of and noted the letter contents.
Cemetery headstones-Cllr Burkhill raised a resident concern about the condition of a grave plot. The clerk has not received any correspondence on this matter despite providing her full contact details. It was reminded to all that graves/headstones are the full responsibility of the deceased family members and as such it is they who need to make arrangements to tidy up/make good the plot.

4R liaison panel-Cllr Clark provided a brief update on the two liaison panel meetings held. The next meeting is in November and any updates will be brought to the next SPC meeting.

Low St traffic/parking-Cllr Hirst reported recent incidents and problems encountered along this stretch of road. It was resolved to monitor the situation and discuss again at the next meeting.

Remembrance event-the clerk has requested approval to purchase a poppy wreath. It was resolved that Cllr Hirst will lay the wreath on 11/11/21 at 11am and read out the local roll of honour. Members of the public will be welcome to attend. The clerk will advertise the occasion.
Code of conduct-the clerk has received an updated ERYC version of the code of conduct. It was resolved to adopt and accept this code of conduct for SPC to adhere to.

2133

Ward councillor’s report


No Ward Cllrs present at the meeting.

2134      
Financial matters 
The following cheques/BACS were approved for payment.
BACS payment H.M.R.C. £40.58


BACS payment B.Richardson £260.00 
BACS payment S. Belton salary 


BACS payment G.Sykes £260.00 


BACS payment Key Korner £28.00


BACS payment L.Amor £30.00


RBL wreath-price to be established.

2135

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 16th November 2021 at 7.00 pm.
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